
  

 

Brothers, 
 
Wow, it’s hard to believe it, but it’s actually 2023!  
 
I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas with friends and 
family and a safe New Year eve depending on when you see this. I 
wish that we all are able to enjoy a better 2023. 
 
Congrats again to our Knight of the Year, PGK Woody Jones! 
 
A few quick items of note: 
 
Once again I think everyone had a great time at our  
Council Christmas Party. 
 
Desserts with Santa was a big success. 
 
Our Monastery Fudge/Biscotti Sale was a complete sellout. 
Thanks to Nigel D’Souza for his efforts. 
 
Thanks to Lou and the rest for getting the Creche set up in front 
of the church. It’s great to see it back there this year and it looks 
wonderful. Great job! 
 
Big thing coming up now is Fish Fry, so make sure to come on 
out to the meetings to keep on top of the latest info and get ready 
to help out and have a great time feeding the thousands of folks 
at our famous Fish Fry. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 
Steve 
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Official Slate of Officers for All Saints Council 11402  
        for the 2022-2023 Fraternal Year 

     Voted on at the June 7, 2022 Council Meeting  
 
These brothers had been proposed by the past three  
Trustees, and they all confirmed their wish to stand for  
election. They were all elected at the June Council 
Business Meeting without apposition. One position 
(Warden) is still open and badly needed. We again have a 
strong group of officers. 
 
Grand Knight:              Steve Strong  
Deputy Grand Knight: EJ Couvillion  
Chancellor:                  Wulf Lindenau    
Recorder:                     Skip Dolt  
Treasurer:                    Joe Thibadeau  
Advocate:                    BJ Van Gundy  
Warden:                       (still, open)  
Inside Guard:              Nick Mattera  
Outside Guards:         Gene Gannon & Charlie Lynch  
 
Three-Year Trustee: John Knight 
Two-Year Trustee: Woody Jones -  Automatically advanced  
One-Year Trustee: Ernie Spencer - Automatically advanced 
  
Former Trustee:    Dean Trantow - Drops off after 3 years 
 
                Appointed by Grand Knight 
Chaplain:                     Msgr. Hugh Marren  
Financial Secretary:   Shane Patilla    
Lecturer:                      Bob Fiscella  
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Paying Council Dues Electronically 
Members are a little confused as to proper procedures for paying dues electronically.  
Sending a check for $40 by snail mail works,  Paying $40 at a council meeting by cask 
check or square credit card readerl works perfectly well also. 
 
Those liking immediate remote gratification may use the instructions below. We no 
longer use PayPal. Now Zelle is the proper app to send $40 electronically. Our web site 
can also handle credit cards electronically for $41.50  ($1.50 process fee). 

 
Regular Council 11402 dues for 2023 are $40.  
 
Our council website www.kc11402.org handles electronic  
payment of council dues as well.  
 
Without the need to login, you go to that web site above, choose 
"Pay Dues", and then you have the ability to:  
• Pay $41.50 using credit card. You will be asked to enter: 
         Join or renew 1 or more members, then for each: 
         Email address 
         First Name 
   Last Name   
   Phone number 
   Credit card number 
   Three digit CVV code on back of card  (or Amex 4 digits)    
  
“Zelle” is an app downloaded to your phone or laptop, and when 

you establish an account, you transfer $40 to “gk@kc11402.org” 

Independently of our web site (no processing fee). If the Zelle  

account is not in your name, please identify yourself in the note. 
 
You may still pay your normal 2023 annual dues ($40) directly at a 
meeting or mail a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to: 
 
Financial Secretary 
Shane Patilla 
2472 Jett Ferry Road 
STE 400 #307 
Dunwoody, GA. 30338 
 
Please make sure you indicate the name of the brother whose dues 
are being paid. 
 
Email Shane at spatilla@bellsouth.net with any questions.  
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“Desserts with Santa” Another Success 
Our annual “Desserts with Santa” Party happened Saturday morning December 3rd this year. 
The work party set up the gym the night before on Friday afternoon on December 2nd, and we 
had scads of volunteers to make the gym festive. Then we tore everything down afterward on  
Saturday afternoon to allow basketball to happen. 
 
Santa’s helper, Pat Fahey, came home dry, and the kids had a great time for $5 per family. We 
had the usual goodies, drinks, facepainting, balloon man (actually woman), crafts, Christmas  
decorations, reindeer food, Santa photos, Santa letterbox, toy train, indoor creche, etc. , just like 
we always do. 
 
Since everybody on earth has a smartphone (or camera?) now, we let the adults take all the  
photos they desired of their kiddies cavorting with Santa,  rather than enduring the difficulty of 
providing a photographer, film, photo paper, photo printers, and associated technical expertise.   
 
This eliminated requests for retakes, duplicates for grandparents, and misplaced photos. This 
saved a great deal of money to give to charity and kept the price of entry down to a pittance.  
 
Widow Maryanne Delaria (Lehman) was again one of our expert face painters. 
 
We are very proud of this ongoing tradition for the kids. 
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Desserts with Santa—December 3rd 
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Christmas Party– December 4th 
Our 2021 Christmas Party at Carbonara Trattoria Restaurant in DunwoodyVillage was such a hit 
that we decided to do it again in 2022. We filled the place with a capacity crowd of 82 diners of 
brothers and wives. Our Council brother, Rafik Cressaty, is the resaurant owner and closes the 
place for us exclusively. 
 
Sir Knight Harwood “Woody” Jones was presented our Knight of the Year Award, and we had a  
visiting priest from the Congo, Fr. Donatien Beya, as a special guest. These pictures tell the story. 
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More Party Photos 
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More Party Photos 
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Harwood “Woody” Jones Commendation 
It was an easy choice this year, since Woody Jones was all 
over the map doing his thing for the Knights. Read the  
amazing commendation on the certificate below. We had to 
include his wife, Janet, in our tribute as well. He could not 
have done his service without her constant contribution. 

Woody 
Jones 
as a  

young  
pre-

knight. 
 

He was 
always 
where 

the  
action 
was. 
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Knights Refurbish Nativity Creche 
For nearly 20 years, the Council has been erecting the large wooden nativity creche outside the 
church doors.  After that long time, it was starting to show its age.  Wood discolors, bulbs burn out, 
the large hanging star was falling apart, hardware was misplaced. But not this year. 
 
After setting it up, Wulf Lindenau bought the stain to refinish the wood dark, Matt Allen installed 
new internal spotlights with electronic timer, Woody Jones installed a new hanging lighted star,  
some new hardware was used. The large ceramic figurines originally donated by Sir Knight Harvey 
Moskowitz are still in great shape. It’s ready for another 20 years. Come check it out. 
 
Many thanks to EJ Covillion, Woody Jones, Wulf Lindenau, Matt Allen, Ed Cerbone,  Gray  
Plunkett, and Lou Hlad. 
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Parish Mass of Remembrance—Nov. 2nd   7 PM 
 
This year we combined with All Saints Parish and our Council 11402 to celebrate 
a Mass of Remembrance for our loved ones.  You and all Knights and families 
were invited to attend.  The Council members were encouraged to sit together.  
 
The Parish Program included a special insert naming all the deceased Knights 
from our Council (113 at present count since our founding), and included names 
of your Beloved Deceased Wives and Children for whom we offered our prayers. 
 
Also, during the Mass, the individual names of each person who passed in the past 
12 months, along with any family members who passed, were slated to be named. 
 
Attendees were encouraged to bring a framed picture of their loved one(s)  for  
display on the altar. 
 
Rides were available if needed from Sir Knights Noel Dore and David Emery. 
 
Please don’t wait for a special Mass to continue praying for these deceased. 

 
 

  
 

Beloved Deceased Widows 
    Joanne DePace 

Marion Reale 
Ruth Del Guercio 
Evelyn Wittman 
Helen O’Shea 
Polly Callison 
Gloria Ludwig Parker 
Katie Woerner 
Mary Ardagna 
Margie Vicknair 
Jackie McGill 
Dolores Myers 
By Hurt 
Betty-Lee Egan 
Bridget Mastrogiovanni 
Judith Kane 

 

Beloved Children 
Brian Kieffer 
Catherine Spencer 
Chris Pavlik 
Kevin Mason 
Michael Allen 

    Michael Shane Smith 
    Susan Spencer Cockrell 
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Homeless Shelter Staff Planning 
Cooks, Lunch Preparers, Servers, Overnight Stay 

For I was hungry, and you gave me food, I was thirsty, and you gave me 
drink, a stranger and you welcomed me, naked and you clothed me,

… (Matthew 25: 31-40) 

All Saints has been supporting the Bashor Homeless Men’s Shelter at 
The Shrine of the Immaculate Conception and the adjoining Central Pres-
byterian Church for over 30 years.  

All Saints commitment to the Men’s Shelter this year involves ten days 
(five Saturdays and five Sundays) during November until March where we 
will be preparing dinners and lunches, serving meals, and spending the 
night at either facility. 

The Men’s Shelter will have half the number of guests spend the night as 
they have had in the past,  and the guests will all be required to be  
vaccinated against COVID-19 and wear masks. The overnight volunteers 
will spend the night and sleep in shifts in a space separate from the 
guests.  The volunteers do not have to be vaccinated against COVID-19, 
but will be asked to wear masks.  

Volunteers should email brother Paul Weidle at pweidle@mac.com to  
schedule their night visits for the dates listed below. 

You can also make a financial donation to offset the costs for the meals 
by sending a suggested donation of $20 by Venmo to @Elaine-Dolt or by 
mail to Elaine Dolt 7895 Landowne Dr, Sandy Springs, GA 30350.   
Subject line ‘Men’s Shelter’.   
Dates Include: Nov 13, Nov 26, Dec 10, Dec 18, Jan 7, Jan 22,  
Jan 29, Feb 4, Feb 26 , Mar 11. 
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Council Brother Visit to Dave Webster 

Our Council has an official Visiting Ministry to the sick and homebound, but this was 
just a good old –fashioned get-together of  buddies at Dunwoody Tavern to check out 
how Dave Webster was doing.  
 
Dave had recently had a heart attack and then a bad fall with concussion and multiple 
staples in his scalp. He is looking good, but is scheduled for a cautionary MRI brain 
scan soon, and buddy John Buchholz will be delivering him, since Dave does not drive 
yet.  
 
Dave, Tom Burleigh, and Glenn Ruffenach are on the Fish Fry Chowder Team,  and so 
they had lots to discuss about that. Glenn brought his wife, Karen, along as well. Lou 
Hlad was there to check up on Dave and ensure there was an article and photo for the 
council newsletter. 

 
(Clockwise from left front) Tom Burleigh, Dave Webster, Norb Braza, 
Lou Hlad, John Buchholz, Karen Ruffenach, and Glenn Ruffenach. 
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Deacon Rick Medina Gets a New Gig 
Our council brother, Deacon Rick Medina, was recently featured in the December 8th Georgia Bulletin 

outlining his new important job.  He has been tabbed to be the new Director of the Archdiocese 
of Atlanta Office of Mission Advancement. 
 
He already started his new job in mid-December. As Director, he is responsible for communicating 
and executing the vision and mission of the archdiocese to constituencies such as the parishes, 
schools, and supporters. 
 
He is eager to direct the development and stewardship activities, including the Archbishop Annual 
Appeal, advise parishes and schools on their fundraising plans, and increase commitments to the 
GRACE Scholars Program. Deacon Rick helped get the GRACE Scholarship Program off the 
ground originally and then went on to grow the Catholic World Mission Program. 
 
Assuring us that he plans to continue making All Saints his “home” parish and helping whenever 
he can, he will also remain a member of our council. He had been a member of St. Andrew Parish 
for 19 years before transferring to Dunwoody, and he still serves as a guardian at their nightly 
3AM eucharistic prayer watch.  That said, an additional deacon at All Saints is not out of the  
question. 
 
In his own words, this is his background for this new role: 
 
“In addition, I will coordinate the fundraising and development efforts between the  archdiocese 
partnership with the Catholic Foundation of North Georgia, Catholic Charities Atlanta, and  
related entities serving those in need throughout the archdiocese. I am inspired by the future of 
stronger collaboration among our parishes, Catholic schools, ministries, young Catholics, and all 
the faithful in Atlanta and beyond. 
 
I have more than 30 years of senior management experience, have successfully built two companies, 
was head of risk management systems group of a Fortune 500 company, was a director of Grace 
Scholars for the Archdiocese of Atlanta, and was the director of Catholic World Missions. That  
Mission was expanded from 1 to 35 countries.  My expertise lies in finance, systems and technology, 
marketing, and analytical modeling.” 

 
And he’s a pretty cool deacon as well! He should know that his Council 11402 brothers 
wish him well with much good luck in his new position. 
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 Here is the biography of one of our four seminarians that we support, Josh Harris.  The progress of 
now Deacon Nicholas Le is on the preceding page.  Josh, like Nick Le, is the quarterly recipient of a 
check from our council to help them progress through their studies. 
 
Josh Harris is a native Atlantan,  raised in a mixed-faith home split between Judaism and  
Christianity. He fell away from religion as a child.  
 
In his mid-twenties, Jesus stole his heart after attending a local protestant Church and reading his 
Bible. Nearly four years later, he went to Mass with a mentor and left with a newfound peace that 
surpassed understanding.  
 
He soon joined a Catholic Bible Study and began praying the Rosary daily. In 2019, Josh was  

confirmed in RCIA. Two years later 
left a career in stand-up comedy to 
enter the seminary. Now in his sec-
ond year with honors at  
St. Vincent De Paul Regional  
Seminary, he’s never felt such joy, 
peace, and purpose.  
 
He launched a monthly campus pro-
life ministry, leading other seminari-
ans in prayer outside a local abor-
tion clinic, and has served multiple 
times alongside the Missionaries or 
Charity. He has even performed  
comedy at seminary events.  
 
Josh is incredibly grateful to The 
Knights of Columbus, who make 
pursuing Christ's call possible with 
their prayers and financial support.  
 
P.S.  Josh also writes and produces 
Christian music for his project 
“Joshua’s Giants.”  
 
Check it out at 
www.JoshuasGiants.com 

Seminarian Josh Harris Biography 

http://www.JoshuaGiants.com
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Assembly Awards Chalice #24 
There was no stopping the Watters Assembly brothers while they are on a roll. Chalice #24 was 
awarded to Archbishop George Antonysamy of India at an All Saints Mass to be used by priests of 
the archbishop’s diocese. Our Sir Knights Nick Mattera, Ed Pierson, and photographer Lou Hlad 
were on hand to record the presentation on October 30th. The Assembly is ordering more chalices. 
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“We do not want you to be 
unaware, brothers, about 
those who have fallen 
asleep, so that you may not 
grieve like the rest, who 
have no hope”. 

(1 Thessalonians 4:13) 

Deceased Sir Knight Chalice Remembrances 
With all the sad news regarding deceased brothers in the last few years, our 4th degree Sir Knights 
are specially remembered. Our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly honors all deceased Sir Knights on 
engraved chalices given to new priests. The Assembly has now purchased over two dozen chalice  
and paten kits over the years and now has a total of 27 of such chalice remembrances ongoing. 
 
Chalices have traditionally been presented to diocesan priests, but most families purchase chalices 
for their own new priests. The Assembly has moved to awarding new chalices to deserving new 
priests in foreign lands. Three deceased Sir Knight names grace each chalice,  so they are   
remembered in each Mass said by the recipient. Chalice # 24 was presented on Oct. 30th after the 
All Saints 10:30 AM Mass.  Chalices #25 and #26 are not yet assigned. The death of Gregory Kane 
has necessitated a Chalice #26. Chalices are another good reason to become a Sir Knight.  

Chalice # 24 
    Remembers 
 
  Harvey Moskowitz 

Joseph Kane 
Deacon Ray Egan 
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After four fantastic Bingo events with 170 to near 200 players, the special Bingo 
summer months were behind us, and only (only?) 117 players attended the fifth 
September Bingo. Our Sixth October Bingo sprang back to 140 players. The  
November event had only 92 players, because it was moved forward two weeks 
and the word didn’t get out well and it conflicted with an Assembly event. 
Our Bingo charity profits are already giving our Fish Fry a great competition.  
 
Our events start at 7:30,  and we deem it inadvisable to start at 7 PM because peo-
ple need to drive home and freshen up before arriving.  We need to start promptly 
to ensure we finish before 10 PM.  
 
Our eighth Bingo event on December 8th had 110 players. It looks as if we are in a 
healthy groove for monthly participants. 
 
The council has opted to fund the entry fee for our council widows as we do at all 
our Fish Frys. We usually get one or two widows at Bingo every month. 
 
We hope that our members and spouses participate in this valuable community 
fun event on the fourth Thursday of every month, (except when Thanksgiving and 
Christmas holiday periods necessitate an earlier scheduling). 
 

 The next Bingo is Thursday January 26th at 7:30 PM. 
 
Please consider volunteering at the next event. 

Eight Great Bingos in the Books 
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Monastery Fudge Sales Sold Out 

The next combined 1-2-3 Degree Exemplification is January 10th at 7:30 PM in McGivney Hall.  

Email Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net for information and reservation. There is no need to 
remain a 1st or 2nd degree brother. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on degrees. 
 
If you know of any interested Catholic men who might like to join the Order, please let one of 
our officers know. 19 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Collected $6,841 for Pregnancy Aid Center.  
Gave $1,000 to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Home.  

Donated $7,000 to Gift of Grace Home.  
Gave Atlanta homeless shelter $1000 donation. 

Donated $200 to send a needy child to summer camp. 
 

Donated $1,000 to SVdP All Saints Society.  
Donated $2,000 to Christ Child Society of Atlanta. 

 
Donated $2,000 to I Care Ride Share Project.     Donated $500 to Relay for Life Cancer Run.  

We sponsor four seminarians each year.  
Ran Parish Pumpkin Patch to raise charity funds.  
We support Boy Scout Eagle Projects at All Saints.  

We support “Coats for Kids” State KofC Fund. 
Donated $2,000 to Visitation Sisters Convent. 

Donated $1,000 to Gray Plunkett Mission trip Fare. 

 
This year our modest order of Monastery 
fudge/biscotti/fruitcake sold out quickly at 
the weekend Masses. 
 
Brother Nigel D’Souza managed the sales 
and transported the product to the church 
in his car and managed the sales with 
several brothers. We thank him for him 
great service. 
 
All money from the sales go directly to the 
building renovation fund of the monastery 
in Conyers. We do this as a service to the 
monks there. Next year we will greatly 
 increase our order. 



  

 

14th Lee Cullom & Tracy 25 

5th Jason Miller & Dorota 24 

7th 
Bob Klingensmith & Dorothy                 
Gail 24 

20th Mike Haslach & Roxanne 24 

2nd Kevin Ryan & Amy 22 

3rd Ed Cerbone & Carol-Anne 22 

17th Jay Kapp & Jennifer 22 

16th Jim Reilly & Courtney 21 

28th Fernando Escalante & Maritza 19 

28th Mike Martell & Loriann 19 

13th John Shaffer & Jacqueline 18 

26th Dan Anderson & Catherine 18 

18th Matt Hurd & Catherine 17 

25th David Hartman & Allison 16 

6th Chris Murtha & Joli 15 

8th James-Rosario John & Tina 14 

19th Eric Grone & Meghan 12 

26th Danny George & Addie 12 

4th Rodrigo Maciel & Manoela 11 

6th Gregory Francisco & Ruth   7 

1st Joe Dunay & Judy Scar-   3 

     

              Council Significant Dates  January Birthdays

David Nasser 1 

Jerry McManus 1 

Tim O'Grady 2 

Adel Abi Rached 2 

Chris Outlaw 3 

Greg Bankston 5 

John Scott 6 

Jean Tchoumba 6 

Mark Chambers 7 

Bernie Santa Maria 8 

Rich Tomaszewski 8 

Bill Toomey 10 

Paul Barranco 10 

Jack Higginbotham 12 

Charles Gernazian 13 

Rev. Bryan Small 13 

Aaron Stecker 13 

James Kinsman 13 

Edward Zieseniss 13 

Fred Quintans 14 

Kevin Ryan 14 

Tim Horner 14 

Mark Daniel 15 

Al Williams 15 

Bruce Malinoff 15 

Mike Outlaw 16 

Ted Tada 16 

Lee Cullom 17 

Joe De Martino 18 

Nick O'Kon 18 

Frank Seco de Lucena 18 

Eric Maust 19 

Paul McNulty 19 

Ralph Mounzer 20 

Todd Nolley 20 

William Hooper 20 

Brian Wilson 21 

Vincent Masi 22 

Larry Gross 23 

Mitch Domit 24 

Patrick Callahan 24 

Richard Regruto 27 

Paul LaFreniere 27 

Chris Callison 27 

Chris Ferris 28 

Jim Gonzales 29 

Tom Birkle 29 

Earl Cole 29 

Mike Tobia 29 

Bryan Kler 29 

Joe Liebsack 31 

Soren Ludwig 31 

12 Gerry & Vickey Schaefer 61 

1 Jack & Joan Harte 59 

15 John & Karleen Buchholz 58 

13 Nick & Carolyrose Gentile 55 

25 Bill & Chen Mulcahy 50 
3 Bernie & Audene Sotola 48 

1 Dec. Paul & Debbie Doppel 46 

20 David & Patricia Flynn 46 
12 Dave & Carol Mason 46 

12 EJ & Suzanne Couvillion 45 

26 Glenn & Karen Ruffenach 43 

25 Bert & Jeanne Trapani 42 

25 Jim & Kathy Erdy 41 

29 Dec. Hedy & Corazon Sevilla 38 

1 Louie & Cindy Abdou 37 

6 Ron & Lisa Curtis 34 

15 Joerg & Heidi Grau 33 

17 Mark & Kitty Moots 32 

23 Mitch & Diane Domit 31 

29 Bill & Cathy Haas 31 

19 Jim & Theresa Scandle 30 
16 Glenn & Leslie Gray 29 

6 Matt & Elisabeth Allen 29 

27 Tim & Elaine Horner 28 

30 Bill & Charlotte Stobierski 28 

22 John & Bridgett Calia 25 
6 Doyle & Julia Cheatham 24 

11 Patrick & Denise Joyce 23 

15 Chris & Milla Callison 23 

22 Ty & Claudia Leon 22 

22 Pat & Tricia Casey, Jr. 22 

12 Daniel & Mollie Quinnelly 21 

11 Kevin & Samantha Murray 21 
16 Bill & Kim Florence 20 

18   

10   

17   

14   

5   

7   

20   
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 Date                                                           Years                                                         

January Wedding Anniversaries 

16th Anthony Jabaley & Diane 59 
19th Tim Lamb & Margy 59 
2nd Al Bolet & Margarita 58 
9th Fred Dyer & Shirley 58 

11th John Vander Wiele & Doris 54 
22nd David Emery & Dede 51 

22nd Chehade Chihane & Victoria 45 

2nd Deacon Alan Sims & Chris 41 
7th John Stowell & Laura 39 

14th Dave Richardson & Kathleen 36 
30th Richard Regruto & Joann 34 
8th Cun  Chun Wei & Linda 33 

28th Kevin Flagg & Sherry 33 

2nd Brian Hernandez & Pam 30 
17th John Warren & Mackenzie 25 
1st John Leahy & Janice 22 

1st Scott Brown & Kathleen 5 
26th Will Estes & Catherine 4 
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Our All Saints Past Grand Knight, Frank Henry Filipowicz, 84, 
passed on Tuesday, December 20th. He was our 3rd Grand Knight 
for  1996-1997. 
 
He was a founding member of the Council and his name appears 
on our charter in McGivney, and his photo adorns our walls as a 
past grand knight.  He later moved to Alpharetta and was a  
current member of St. Thomas Aquinas Council.  
 
He was also a Sir Knight in our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 
for several years before transferring from there as well. 
 
He was married to wife Joan for well over 50 years.  Please pray 
for Frank, Joan, and the family.  
No formal obituary has yet been written. Comments from some of 
our older members who knew him are appreciated. 
 
A memorial service for Frank will be held Saturday, December 31, 2022 
from 11:00 AM to 12:00 PM at St. Thomas Aquinas Catholic Church,  
535 Rucker Road, Alpharetta, GA 30004.  

All Saints PGK Frank H. Filipowicz has Passed 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
David Bailey’s wife Barbara 
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Abby,  daughter-in-law, Tina 
Norb Braza’s wife, Barbara 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Bill Camden’s wife, Pat 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
E.J. Couvillion’s niece, Teresa Elder 
Joe Cavallaro’s cousin, Joanne Simola, brother –in –law Joe Tomczyk 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Mike Haslach’s brother-in-law, John Finnegan 
Ron Hedin’s  sister-in-law, Lois Brousteau, Tom Clark 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet, brother J.J.   
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer and son Brian 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Joe Mitchell’s wife, Dolores 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
John Muenchen’s wife, Joan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother,  and our Bingo nonna, Mary Monroe 
Frank Paolozzi’s wife, Pat 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Danny Ross’ daughter–in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, friend Olga in Ukraine, sister 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  and two daughters 
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter, Aunt Joyce and Uncle Joel 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, widow Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy   
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone, his wife’s young cousins. 
Jack Vander Wiele’s wife, Doris 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife,  Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Council Prayer Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
John Gannon   Tom Simon     Ken Melvin    
Dan McDonough   Dennis Mackin 
Ray Grupinski    Mike Smith    Joe Cavallaro   
Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos                        
Wulf Lindenau    Jack Vander Wiele 
Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz            
Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte     Don Hanson             
Dave Jeanson  Joe Liebsack  Joe Inglima   Danny Ross   
Al  Alberghini    Charles Lynch   Bernie Marino 
Ernie Spencer   Bernie Santa Maria     
        
            Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
 Andy Diaz     Ted Davis    Bill Camden 
 Matt Dewhurst  Al Garofalo  Fred Dyer  Dave Mason  
 Bryan St. Romain    Ron Collins    Bill Driscoll 
 Norb Braza    Rick McCully    Paul McKee 
 
     Our Seminarians/ Diaconites/ Missionaries 
Josh Harris       Nicholas  Le      William Whitlow  
Mathew (Cole) Austin     Mike Martell 
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Atlanta Archbishop Gregory John Hartmayer 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Shlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop-elect, John-Khan Tran 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignors Hugh M. Marren  &  James J. Fennessy 
Monsignor Simon Assamoah, Ghana 
Father William T. Hao,          Father Bryan Small         
Father Daniel Rogaczewski,   Father Kevin Peek 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father David Daly, LC ,        Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC,        Father Jack Knight 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon William Garrett       Deacon Paul Doppel       
Deacon Ken Melvin       Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla      Deacon Bob Calabrese 
Deacon Alan Sims       Sub-Deacon David Nasser  

Our Beloved Widows   (red are deceased)  
Grace Mahoney     Rita Mix    Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale   Jaye Norman   Winifred Koss  
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy   Ruth Del Guercio   Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero   Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman   Patti Travers Neil    Helen O’Shea  
Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles    Jackie Fahey 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka   Tish Allen 
Elizabeth Morrell     Theresa Callahan     Jo Gustin 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz    Mary Schultz    Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor     Joan McIvor     Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac    Kathy Kerr Sisko     Dolores Myers 
Ann Feeney    Carol Joyce    Jean Fraser   By Hurt  
Betty-Lee Egan    Bridget Mastrogiovanni     
Geraldine Pereyra    Marie Gannon    Carole Krise     
Andi Berrigan   Nancy Cullen      Susan Banasik     
Cheri Mulcahy  Arla Mae Moskowitz  Sharron Coletta 
Donna Brach    Maralind Klapka   Joanne Doyle 
Joan Turcotte  Cecelia Turcotte Gloria Ludwig Parker 

Memento  
Languorem 

22 



23 

 

115 Deceased Brother Knights of Council 11402 

Fourth Degree  
Sir Knights 

are  
remembered  

upon death on  
engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given 
to new priests. 

Council 
founding  
members 
shown in red.   
See our 1994 
founding  
charter in our 
McGivney 
Hall 
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Memento Mori  PGK Richard G. Sisko   9/24/2018 Edward J. Pavlik       1/13/2013 

Memento Mori  James W. (Jim)  McGill   7/4/2018 George L. Cajigal, Sr.  1/8/2013     

PGK Frank H. Filipowicz 12/20/2022 Richard T. Szyperski       4/27/2018 Michael A. Klimshuk      7/08/2012     

Gregory T. Coletta       11/19/2022 Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Edward P. Koss        12/20/2011     

Richard L. Roth               10/12/22 James W. (Bill) O’Brien    4/2/2018 PGK Lloyd B. Addison 11/25/2011    

Gregory M. Kane          9/15/2022 Don L. Myers              2/17/2018 John W. Lynch II       6/21/2011     

John F. Klapka             7/21/2022 George V. Yuscavage   2/12/2018  Warren P. Vicknair         6/21/2011     

John R. Brach               5/28/2022  Msgr. Donald Kiernan  1/9/2018 Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011     

Ralph T. Stinson           3/20/2022 Edward J. Trainor     12/23/2017 Joseph J. Wittman           3/09/2011     

George T. Doyle            1/25/2022 Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     

Michael  J. Schaaf      12/25/2021 Michael J. Schultz          11/26/2017 Gerald A. Cicero       1/05/2011     

Deacon  Raymond F. Egan    11/6/2021 Franz Brucks           11/22/2017 David B. Moeller         5/09/2010      

William E. Schmitz    10/19/2021 PGK George P. Novac     5/31/2017 PGK  Frank G. Welter  12/19/2009      

John H.  Martin            9/16/2021 Patrick  J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009       

Marion J. Maloof           9/5/2021 Les M. Washington          5/11/2017 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009      

Edward M. Harries        9/4/2021 George M. Swartz            4/19/2017 Robert L. Morell        4/29/2008     

Joseph J. Kane              8/18/2021  Robert W. Heald              3/12/2017 Gordon G. Hurt          3/03/2008      

Harvey W. Moskowitz 7/15/2021  PGK  Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 John A. O’Shea          1/27/2008     

William J. Mulcahy     5/23/2021 Hal  G. Eckard              9/6/2016 Thomas M. Scherrer  4/10/2007      

    A. Dennis Caniglia        5/10/2021 John F. Hansberry       6/21/2016 Richard P. Steiner      3/17/2006       

Robert J. Parker          4/24/2021  Thomas A. Templeton   5/1/2016 Salvatore DePace       1/16/2006      

Walter B. Banasik          3/7/2021 Fr. Joseph M. Peek   3/14/2016 Anthony C. Ardagna 12/28/2005     

Lawrence W. Cullen      2/4/2021  Dennis M. Crean        11/01/2015 Jerome E. Travers       7/29/2005      

Stephen Berrigan        2/3/2021 Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 John P. Stojka             7/21/2005      

PGK Edward L. Krise 1/31/2021 Richard (Doc) Malone     6/12/2015 Paul G. Horan            6/02/2005      

Wiley L. Maloof           1/10/2021  James W. Callison        4/03/2015 Edwin L. Woerner     5/21/2005      

Frederick  J.  Frerichs   1/9/2021 William R. Schlich           3/12/2015 Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.      1/13/2005     

Raymond E. Gustin   12/28/2020 William D. O’Connor      1/19/2015 James J. McCabe          10/22/2004      

Oscar W. Pereyra      11/17/2020  Anthony Allan Kosek    12/25/2014 Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 

Gerard (Jerry) H. Howley 10/2/2020 John M. Foley                  9/12/2014 Brad M. Scranton      5/14/2003     

Arthur (Art) E.Montagne 8/31/2020 Bill  H. Giles                 8/05/2014 Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 

Walter R. Gauthier      8/20/2020  Jean-Paul Roy              7/23/2014 Joseph A. Miller         12/2/2002 

Maurice RayTurcotte     06/03/2020 Donald Del Guercio         7/01/2014 James R. Fraser          9/21/2002 

Michael P. Gannon      5/09/2020 Harold L. Norman         12/08/2013      Kenneth E. Smith       6/02/2000 

Benny Mastrogiovanni      4/30/2020 Paul  J.  Reale             11/10/2013      Elias M. Mualem        3/27/2000 

Louis P. Bernard          4/25/2020 James L. Mammoser   8/03/2013      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 

Anthony W. Joyce        12/23/2019 Tom E. Mix             6/13/2013      Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 

   Mark E. Balmes           12/13/2019 Edward J. Qualters         3/19/2013      Kenneth C. McIntosh   11/25/1998 

   PGK Michael J. Feeney    11/21/2019  Marcus Carroll            3/12/2013      William J. Batdorf       3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

 
John Donne 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

Watters Assembly Web Site  (www.kc2688.org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Stephen Strong             770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net  
Deputy Grand Knight   E.J. Couvillion              404-668-6837        esnar@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren   770-393-3255      msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy             678-291-0805      bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                 open 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt        770-379-0735       dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Shane Patilla                  404-261-9403      spatilla@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    Joe Thibadeau               770-394-9710       jthibadeau1@gmail.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101       bobfiscella@kw.com 
    
Inside Guard                               Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                              
Outside Guards   Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                 Gene Gannon                404-992-3999         gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term          John Knight                 770-936-0465          johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Trustee Two Year Term      Woody Jones                770-246-9897          j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term   Ernie Spencer               770-642-0863         ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
   
Insurance Field Agent    Steven Zahradka          678-739-5271         steven.zahradka@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Mike Haslach                770-402-3285         mhaslach@att.net 
District #7 Deputy                   Ken Athaide              404-405-3296         dd07@gakofc.org 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino                404-281-3242         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo            404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         David Emery                   609-458-2125         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                  
Funeral/Choir/Columbarium    Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-990-9455         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership Director                Lou Hlad                         770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Monastery Outreach/Fudge      Nigel D’Souza                 603-232-6566         svdandnjd@yahoo.com 
Onion Sales                                 Dean Trantow                 678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-283-9709         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797          steve@strongus.net 
Services/Communications  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327          louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     770-294-7508         jmytch@aol.com 
Visitation Ministry                    Gene Gannon                   404-992-3999         gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
Vocations (RSVP)   David Emery                 770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Parish Finance Chairman         Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                       
  

Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
  

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 

24 

Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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January 
Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

 Group  
Knights 

Mass 
All Saints 

4 PM Mass 

   
Exemplifi-

cation  
7:30 

McGivney 

 
Homeless 

Shelter 
Date 

4th degree 
Assembly 

Mtg 
All Saints 

 
6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 
7:30 Mtg 

Greg 
Kane  

Funeral  
 

2 PM 

 
Solemnity 
of Mary  

 
Holy Day 

 

BINGO     
7:30 

 
Homeless 

Shelter 
Date 

 
Homeless 

Shelter 
Date 


